

Lexington-Fayette Urban County Government DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY

Jim Gray Mayor

Cheryl Taylor Commissioner

MEMORANDUM

TO:

Mayor Jim Gray and Urban County Council

FROM:

Cheryl Taylor, Commissioner

Department of Environmental Quality

DATE:

November 10, 2011

RE:

Change Order No. 1, to Red River Ranch, LLC (FINAL)

The Division of Waste Management is requesting approval of Change Order No. 1 (Final) for the contract with Red River Ranch, LLC, for improvements at the Haley Pike Landfill compost pad. This change order requests the approval to increase the total costs by \$2,985.

With Resolution #249-2011, Council approved a projected total cost of \$103,361. This final change order reflects an increased cost of \$2,985 to cover the cost of additional concrete work and additional grading and seeding required to protect the area from stormwater runoff.

Change order #1 (Final) reflects an increase of 2.9% over the original project cost. Funds are available in fund #4121-303102-3061-90316 (Capital Account, Landfill Maintenance) to cover this increased cost. This project is funded by the Urban Services District fund.

cc; Director of Waste Management MPF